
Ian S. Tedder 

Integrity · Valor · Professionalism · Respect 

KING POLICE DEPARTMENT 
P.O. Box 835 621 Ingram Drive 

King, NC 27021 
Phone: 336-983-0886 
Fax: 336-983-5399 

   Assistant Chief I. S. Tedder 

May 5th, 2025

Re: Employee of the Quarter (2nd)

Employee of the Quarter Review Committee: 

Please accept this letter as a formal nomination for SRO Will Meadows for Employee of the 

Quarter. This past year, SRO Meadows has worked hard to establish positive relationships 

with the students and staff at King Elementary. During this time, he has also become known for 

his reliability and positive attitude while taking on other tasks outside of his regular assigned 

duties. You never hear him complain and he is always asking if there is anything that he could 

help with. He shows consistent compassion and care for his fellow officers and community 

members. 

SRO Meadows is not only a great example to the youth in our community, but he has proven to 

be a great team-player and ambassador of the King Police Department, City of King, and the 

law enforcement profession. The City of King is fortunate to have SRO Meadows as an 

employee. His positive attitude and leadership role as an SRO and fellow officer are important 

to the success of the King Police Department. He deserves to be recognized for his dedication 

and unselfish service. 

V/r, 

Assistant Chief 


